CHELAN COUNTY FIRE DISTRICT #9 AUXILIARY

21696 Lake Wenatchee Hwy,  Leavenworth, WA  98826  (509) 763-3034

Minutes

August 7, 2013

Good of the Order:  Chief Lamar said, “Thank you, thank you, thank you to the auxiliary for all their support during the recent Lake Wenatchee fire.”  He has received several emails from other associations who were absolutely amazed at the effort that Chelan County #9 Auxiliary members put forth during this emergency.  He feels fortunate that local resources were able to step in and help.  The recently created IMT which includes George Hitsu, Kelly McDaniels and Mike Stanford were able to put their team working skills to use for the first time. The cause of this fire is still under investigation.  There is currently a burn ban on federal, state and DNR forested land.  It is still possible to have a campfire in an approved ring on improved land.  If the hot weather continues, and the predicted lightening storms come our way, he expects a complete burn ban to be put in place. 
Authorization has been given to purchase a new refrigerator and it should be here for the yard sale.  The Plain Music Fest is August 17th at Plain Hardware. Members are encouraged to attend and wear their shirts.  Firefighters will help with parking and traffic control.  

Firefighters will be at station #1 to help with yard sale set up on Friday.  Mick is not sure if it will be possible to have some of the men monitor the volunteer parking lot. They will do the best they can.  Mick took questions from the floor.

Call to Order:  President Jimi Wilson called the meeting to order at 7:20pm.

Minutes:  Paula motioned to approve as published, seconded by Becky P.  The motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report: Beginning balance was: $2294.45.  Income was $23l.00.  Expenses totaled: $1294.01.  Ending balance is: $1231.44.
Old Business:  Fire Safety Day was a success.  The Med Star helicopter was able to be present for some of the time.  

Sharen G. distributed the sign up sheets for the bake sale.  She reminded members to mark FRESH items well, wrap individually and attractively.  She brought some idea sheets for those members who don’t already have one. Best sellers include: anything chocolate, banana and pumpkin bread, berry pies and apple pies.

Liz R. sent the sign up sheets around one more time and read off the duty sheet to remind members of what they had signed up for.  

Jimi shared the procedure to be followed on Friday for the new members.

Marlene will be at the station Monday & Tuesday at 10am to begin sorting clothes.  She asked for volunteers. 

Kathy H. showed us the flyers she made up.  Each member is responsible for posting one between Lake Wenatchee and Cashmere.  
Kim contacted Kaylie.  She has moved out of the area, but she will donate her fabulous baked goods if she is able to. 

New Business:  The group discussed the possibility of having a couple teenagers manage the volunteer parking lot on Saturday.  Becky will check with the Woods’ boys.

Sharen G. suggested the firefighters put up some bee traps during the sale.  Jimi will check with Mick about this request.

During the recent Lake Wenatchee fire, the auxiliary provided 100 meals on Friday, 25 breakfasts, 100 lunches and 125 dinners on Saturday. Left over snacks were used by the strike team on Sunday.  The total cost was $985.39.  Additionally, the combined hours worked by auxiliary members was 78.  DNR will reimburse the district $1248.00 for those hours worked.  They will also reimburse 2/3 of the food expenses totaling $1406.15.  The reimbursed hours worked ($1248.00) will be part of our donation to the firefighters in February.

Bob Love motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:08pm.  Becky seconded.  Motion carried.

There will be no September meeting.   Our next meeting will be October 2, 2013 at 7:00pm.

